ARNSIDE NATIONAL SCHOOL – PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 26th September 2012 at 8.00pm

Present:  Hayley Simmons, Julia Sier, Nick Sharp, Lynn Gould, Julia Adair, Jill Sweetman, Sara Owen, Karen Pringle, Louise Oakley, Jeanette Ward, Vicky Emsley, Fleur McCarten, Rachel Humphries, Julie Peirce Jones

.
Apologies:  Catherine Crossman, Rebecca Peel, Imogen Newman, Dorcas Doolan
(7)  Minutes

The Minutes of the meeting held on 18th June 2012, be received.

Matters Arising

(8)  100 club
Sara Owen is to make further enquiries regarding set up licensing and report back at next meeting.
(9)  PTA contribution to new play area
Hayley Simmons proposed the PTA should apply for a Community Grant via the United Utilities website. £5,000 of community funding is available for the Arnside area due to major works taking place in the village: 

“Grants of up to £500 each are available to support community and voluntary groups, schools and charities whose work makes Arnside a better place for people to live, work or play,” said project manager Paul Romanko. 

The application form was passed to Nick Sharp for processing and submission before the 5th October deadline.
(10)  Review of Book Swap
Although some comments were made by children regarding lack of age appropriate reading material the book swap was more successful than last year having raised £96, and will be run again this year.
(11)  Review of end of year social/fundraising
The end of year fun session was a resounding success and has been included in the prospective events for the coming year although the format may be different.
(12) Grit bin replacement/Orchard Road

Imogen not present, to be reported on at the next meeting.

(13)  Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer had just provided a detailed report to the AGM and therefore there was no further report to this meeting.

Non-Fundraising Issues

(14) Agenda items

Hayley Simmons requested that all agenda items be put forward well in advance of meetings to enable staff time to research the area of discussion in order to make an informed response.

(15) Parent complaints/concerns

Nick Sharp asked the PTA to remind parents to use the current school procedure for specific complaints or concerns directly rather than the PTA forum, which is for more general issues. 

(16) Dads attending PTA
Active encouragement of Dads to attend PTA meetings was put forward and discussed. Alternate attendance by parents was suggested and it was noted that many Dads actively support events on the day.
(17) Future arrangement of classrooms Years 4/5

Parents had aired concerns regarding the classroom arrangements for Years 4 and 5. Nick Sharp and Jeanette Ward commented that the current room had been used generically as a classroom on previous occasions depending upon need, i.e. large class sizes and there was no issue for teachers or pupils at present. Class arrangements being reviewed year on year depending upon pupil numbers. 
(18) Building plans

Building work was commented upon and the situation was being reviewed annually, the construction of a new corridor was also under review due to expense. Fleur McCarten offered assistance if plans or fresh input was needed.
(19) Forest Schools
This item was commented upon and to be discussed further at a future meeting.

(20)  Future Events and Fundraising

The following fund raising events have been timetabled for the period leading up to January 2013:-

	Coin collection
	Coppers to be collected in jars situated in classrooms throughout the year with termly reminders going out to parents.

	Cake stall 
	A cake stall was suggested, taking place once a term where children can purchase cakes – date to be confirmed once tuck rota at Arnies has been clarified to avoid overindulgence.

	Disco – Thursday 25th Oct
	Popcorn & crisps required.  DJ not identified.

	GNAA Clothing Collection - Nov
	First week in November proposed and Julie Pierce-Jones to arrange. Excess school uniform minus motif may be included as too much is accumulating. Possible bags available from W.I and all bags collected to be taken to back door as per last year.

	Book Fair – Nov
	Karen Pringle to notify of date and inform parents closer to the time.

	Christmas Puddings
	Karen Pringle to order in early September and to provide small ones at the Christmas Fair

	Christmas Cards
	Hayley Simmons is to request a change of date for submission of art work as it currently stands as the 19th November - Children to prepare in school or at home and Thank You cards were to be highlighted. Hayley to circulate letter next week.

	Christmas Fair – 1st December
	Stall holders be informed; Karen offered to shop for the Grotto, plant stall offered by Pam (WI stallholder).


Any other business
(21)  School Uniform

Jill Sweetman raised the issue of the current prices charged for school uniform items. There had been no price increase last year however the cost of certain items were now below that of the purchase price. It was proposed and agreed that the price of Adult polo shirts be increased from £7.50 to £9.00 and Adult Cardigans from £10.50 to £13.00. All other prices were to remain the same, considering the current economic climate. Jill also confirmed that payment should be made at time of order. No summer holiday delivery means that orders received just before the end of term would not be delivered until the following school year. A deadline for orders was suggested to avoid this in future.
(22 Date and Time of Next Meeting

Wednesday 7th November at 7pm.

